MEETING MINUTES
April 13, 2021
5:00 p.m.
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Richard Clark



Motion Passes
Present:
Richard Clark, Chairman



Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Absent:
Donald Bosworth
Meeting Minutes

Daniel Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from March 9, 2021, as written.  Second by Richard Clark.







Motion Passes
Patrick O’Neale
The Board took a moment to acknowledge the passing of longtime consultant, Patrick O’Neale from Tata & Howard.  Members of the Board shared a few good memories.
Backflow Testing
Keith informed the board that there are new regulations requiring device testing on all irrigation systems commercial and residential (see attached).  It will likely require additional personnel to handle this new responsibility.  Dick asked who is responsible for the costs related to the new regulations.  Keith said it has not been determined.  The owner will have 14 days to repair their system if a problem is found.  Keith feels this requirement is too much of a burden on the town and the irrigation system owner.  
5:15 p.m. – Gordon Andrews – Pine Street North
Gordon Andrews was in attendance.  He is curious to know how the board approved a new water service at 58 Pine Street North.  He’d also like to know the size of the water main and how much the applicant paid in fees.  Dick responded that the fee was paid in full and asked why Gordon wants this information.  Gordon wants to know if anyone else on the street can get a new water service.  Is it a public main or private?  Dick said in his opinion it is private because the town does not own the road.  Keith added that it is a 2-inch water line with a 5/8-inch meter installed to this property.  
Gordon asked how the Water Department will have legal access to shut off water since it is on private property?  Who will be responsible to fix it?  Dick said the installer is responsible to repair it.  
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5:15 p.m. – Gordon Andrews – Pine Street North
Gordon asked again who owns the main.  He would like to know if he can hook into it for the property located on Assessor’s Map 10, Lots 1063, 1065, 1069 and 1071.  Dick said the board would need to see a plan.  
Some conversation was had about the original installation of the water in that neighborhood.  Dick asked for time to do some research and to determine who will fix leaks when and if they occur in the future because it will not be the town.  
Discussion – A2-1 Lydon Lane

Michael and Nichole Solimini were in attendance to dispute their water bill that is five times their normal usage and $800 more than their average bill.  Mr. Solimini said his usage has been consistent the last ten years and has never been close to this amount.  Dick reiterated that the old meter was tested and proved to be accurate.  The water went through the meter and was billed accordingly.  Mr. Solimini asked where the water went because there was certainly no flooding within the property or pooling outside of it.  
The Soliminis confirmed that they do not live in the unit but that it is rented.  They know their tenant well and were assured that she did not use that amount of water.  Since the meter was installed in December 2020 the usage has returned to normal.  It does not make any sense.  Both Michael and Nichole feel the old meter was not accurate.

Mr. Solimini requested consumption reports for each of the properties he has owned in town: A2-1 Lydon Lane, B1-9 Lydon Lane and 10 Pemmican Way.  Kathy will email the reports within the week.  

Well Repairs
Keith informed the Commissioners that he had to pull the #2 well last week and the #3 well this week.  Maher came in and pulled each well and repaired it.  They will come back soon to clean them.

Delinquent Accounts

Currently there are 121 water accounts that are past due totaling approximately $59,000.  Shut off notices were mailed recently with a shut off date of April 19th.  Dick said he would authorize having a detail officer accompany staff to perform the shut offs.  He does not want any staff doing this task alone.  Danny agrees.  

Union Negotiations
Keith informed the board that no progress has been made whatsoever.

Cable Tray Covers

Keith has been fighting with AT&T to secure their cable covers that keep blowing off the water tank during high winds.  They agreed to install heavier covers and hurricane straps within the next two weeks.  They will need to use a crane to perform this work.  

Relocation
Dick asked Keith the status of relocating the Water Department out of the Highway Barn into 500 Plymouth Street.  Keith said we cannot begin the move in process until the space is empty.  
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Adjournment
6:12 p.m. 
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Richard Clark
 



Motion Passes
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

